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World Olympians Association (WOA) has made the following statement in relation to comments 

made by Chief Executive Mike Miller at the Westminster Forum on integrity and duty of care in 

sport: 

 

World Olympians Association Chief Executive Mike Miller was invited to speak, in a session entitled 

ethics in sport, trust, enforcement and priorities going forward, to a select group of people in 

London, UK on Tuesday 10 October. In a speech entitled “We must strengthen trust in sport”, Mr 

Miller dealt with numerous topics on this important issue.  

 

At the end of the speech Mr Miller suggested, as a way of fostering debate, that just as in business, 

where initial trials are taking place using chipping to help with employee ID, security and payments, 

the sporting industry could also use microchip technology in the fight against doping. 

 

It was made clear at the time of speaking that this was a personal opinion, not a policy of the World 

Olympians Association. 

 

WOA President, Joël Bouzou, said:  

 

“The WOA actively strives to serve the needs of Olympians at all stages of their lives and to involve 

them in service to society projects that benefit their local and national communities. Olympians 

want to know that all of their hard work and sacrifice is not in vain, that they can compete on a level 

playing field without having to contend with those who cheat by taking prohibited substances.  

 

"We will always be at the forefront of anti-doping initiatives and welcome open and constructive 

debate on the best way to achieve doping and cheating free sport. However, the views expressed 

recently by our Chief Executive Mike Miller were of a personal nature, as Mike has made clear, and 

do not represent WOA policy." 

 

World Olympians Association Chief Executive, Mike Miller, added: 

 

“It saddens me that such an important topic has been trivialised by taking out of context one 

comment among many made to foster debate on how best to strengthen trust in sport and drive the 



cheats out of sport. I made it very clear at the time that these were personal comments and not 

WOA policy and also that it was not something that had been discussed by the WOA.” 

 

- ENDS -  

 

About World Olympians Association 

WOA is the member organisation for the more than 120,000 Olympians worldwide. Our remit is to 

work for the benefit of all Olympians at all stages of their lives, empowering them to serve society 

and help make the world a better place. With 149 member National Olympians Associations (NOAs) 

spread across all five continents, WOA provides support to Olympian-run events and projects based 

on the Olympic ideals laid down by the founder of the modern Olympics, Pierre de Coubertin. 
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Connect with World Olympians Association 

 

Website: www.olympians.org  

Twitter: @worldolympians 

Facebook: www.facebook.com/WorldOlympiansAssociation/  
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